
GOVERNORS’ STATEMENT 

 

CURRICULUM  

 

Rationale 

Our curriculum has been designed to raise standards and improve outcomes for the children throughout 
the federation. Children enter our schools with a wide range of needs and experiences, which are 
sometimes limited. Our approach has been developed to meet the needs of all our pupils and enrich their 
lives; whatever their starting point. 
Our curriculum has been shaped to reflect the ethos, aims and values of our schools 

 
Intent 
Creative learning helps to equip young people with the skills, ability, confidence and attitudes to enable 
them to work creatively and to transfer and apply knowledge in different contexts towards new and 
valuable goals.  It encourages creative, critical and reflective thinking and produces excited, enthusiastic, 
enquiry-driven, active learners. 
 
Our curriculum is planned to: 

• help children to become INDEPENDENT, RESILIENT, ACTIVE learners 

• be MEMORABLE, fun and engaging 

• provide opportunities for children to be creative and allow time for them to explore and develop their own 

ideas, solve their own problems and use and apply skills – TINKERING 

• be child centered and based on children’s interests, allowing them to direct the learning where 

appropriate 

• have a strong focus on Literacy, including opportunities to read, write, speak, debate, discuss and 

question across a range of styles and subjects 

• be broad, balanced and cross curricular, making links to prior learning, knowledge and skills so that the 

learning is meaningful 

• encourage children to make informed choices 

• be flexible and allow us to respond to personal, local and national events 

 
Statutory Requirements 

At key stages 1 and 2 the statutory subjects that all pupils must study are: 
Art and design 

Computing  
Design and technology 

English  

Geography  
History 

Languages (KS2 only) 
Mathematics 

Music 

Physical education  
Personal, social, health and economic education 
and Relationships 

Religious education 

Science 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

British Values 

Democracy 

Rule of law 

Individual liberty 

Mutual respect and 

tolerance of those with 

different faiths and 

beliefs 
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BEHAVIOUR & DISCIPLINE 

The Governors believe that for effective learning and wholehearted support for the school, there needs to be a 
strong consensus between parents, pupils and staff on what constitutes acceptable behaviour and fair 
discipline.  The Governors have issued the following statement setting out what they think each pupil, parent 
and teacher has a right to expect and what it is reasonable to expect of them in return. 
  
As Governors we recognise the rights and responsibilities of all pupils, parents and staff.  We therefore 
expect all pupils, parents and staff to show due respect and courtesy to one another.  In particular we believe: 
  
Pupils are entitled to: 
Work and play in a secure environment, without fear or disruption 

Receive praise and recognition for their efforts and achievements 

Be respected as individuals 

Be subject to discipline that is fair, consistent and explicit in its expectations 

Receive understanding and support to help them meet the school’s expectations 

  
Parents are entitled to: 
Be respected as partners in the education of their child 

Be consulted at an early stage if their child is causing concern 

Receive clear information on all aspects of their child’s progress 

Receive clear information on how to approach the school if they are concerned 

Receive clear information on their rights when any formal disciplinary measures are taken 

  
Staff are entitled to: 
Work in a secure environment without fear or disruption 

Expect pupils to comply with reasonable instructions, given that staff have legal responsibility for the safety 
of all children in their care 

Receive support in their efforts to maintain the good conduct of the school and efficient learning 

  
Pupils, parents and staff are all responsible for ensuring that others have the same rights as they do. 
  
Responsibility for discipline in the school rests primarily with the Headteacher, subject to the statement on 
discipline from the Governing Body.  The Governors are called upon from time to time to consider whether 
particular disciplinary action is appropriate where a dispute arises.  While we shall try always to respect the 
individuality of pupils, parents and staff, the school is a community and there are times when the greater good 
of the whole school must take priority. 
  
The Governors do not wish to draw up an exclusive list of prescribed behaviour and sanctions.  We expect fair 
and reasonable behaviour and the full circumstances of each case to be properly considered.  But we wish to 
make it clear that in exercising our functions, the Governors will regard the following as unacceptable 
behaviour at Tower Bridge: 
  
Any action inconsistent with school policies 

Any form of violence, bullying or intimidation 

Racist or abusive language 

Bringing to school any inappropriate item 

Action outside of school that brings the school into disrepute 

Influencing pupils to participate in unacceptable behaviour 

  
We believe that good order and mutual respect between pupils, parents and staff will be promoted where 
expectations are made clear and are widely accepted. 
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FINANCE  

The purpose of the Resources committee is to set the school’s budget at the beginning of the financial year 
and regularly monitor to ensure that spending does not exceed the limits set and offers best value for money.  
 
The committee monitors the spending of additional money such as Pupil Premium and Sports Premium. 
Details on this funding for each school can be found on the Federation website. 
 
It also considers all matters relating to recruitment and retention of staff and ensures that The Federation 
schools have the best possible teachers and support staff for each individual child to achieve their best 
possible outcome.  
 
The committee also oversees the school’s policies on pay and conditions of staff, as well as the management 
of their performance.  
 

Number of staff earning 100,000 1 
Number of staff earning 110,000 0 

 
The final role of this committee is to maintain a safe and secure building for children and staff to work in. 
 

  
Charging Policy 

All classes go on at least one trip each term linked to the topic they are studying in class.  
 
We do ask parents and carers for voluntary contributions to cover the costs of a variety of school educational 
activities. This is often only £1, but will vary depending on the overall cost of the trip.  
 
No individual child will be prevented from going on a trip because they have not paid.  
 
We do our best to keep costs at a minimum and we ensure that all activities are a valuable part of the 
curriculum.  
 
Additionally, we undertake regular fund raising to support major activities like School Journey. GroupM, a 
media company based in Holborn, kindly made a donation to the school to support our on-going outings 
programme. They also allowed staff time off to accompany the children on the day of the trips.  

 

 


